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Sonop Farms donated dropper poles to the EHW Baard Primary School, Noordoewer to assist them with 

the necessary COVID-19 preparations for the children returning to school on the 22nd of June 2020.                      

We wish the teachers all the best to create a safe and hygienic environment in the COVID-19 regulations and 

situation.  The safety of children is extremely important,  because today's young generation is our country's 

future. 

Sonop is glad we were able to  contribute to 

the school. In the near future we will be      

visiting the school again to see how they are 

progressing with the tippy tap stations on 

the school grounds. 

We are very happy to announce that on the    
3rd of June, beautiful ELLA was born.   

Congratulations to Nico and Zaan van der Merwe.         

We hope that she will 
be a bundle of joy for 

you and the boys.   

We all are so grateful to 
welcome Ella into our 

Sonop family. 

May God give you His 
Grace to raise her in His 

ways. 

WELCOME to the SONOP Family - ELLA  



S O N O P  B R A I N  T E A S E R  

Name & Surname: : Domunda Makolange      Place of birth:  Ondagwa  

Favourite colour:  Green          Favourite food:  Mahangu Porridge & Maroho  

When did you start working at Sonop: 21.06.2004 

What ’s your position at Sonop:  Water Men at Sonop 

Your favourite Sonop produce:  All vegetables that Sonop produce 

Who’s your role model in the  Sonop team : Nico v d Merwe(Snr.), Albert vd Merwe   
             & Willie vd Heever 

Your wish for Sonop Farms:   To grow bigger and be the best company to provide 

opportunities for future generations. 

G e t  t o  k n o w . . . D U M U N D A  M A K O L A N G E  
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Sonop was privileged to spoil the community's elderly and children on      

12 June 2020, with a delicious mug of butternut soup and fresh bread. 

 

Sonop want to thank the AGS church for being able to use their premises 

and thanks to Marais and Leatitia for assisting us with this project. 

It was so nice to see the children's appreciation and excitement on their 

faces for hot soup on such a cold day! 

 

What a blessing it was for us to be able to give, for that is 

the heart of God. 

SOUP KITCHEN 



Sonop Farm, P O Box 58, Noordoewer, Namibia, 9000  /  Phone: +264 63 297244  / Fax: +264 63 297 496 /   Email: admin@sonop.com.na 

EMPLOYEES OF THE 

MONTH 

Congratulations to  

JOHANNA IIMENE & ANNA KASHANI      

part of the Packhouse Tomato Team  

Thank you for your hard work. We are 

very proud of you. 

BIRTHDAYS - JULY 

BERTUS HAITEMBU 03 JULY 

MATHEW LEONARD 06 JULY 

ALBERT VAN DER MERWE 14 JULY 

MARAIS VAN DER MERWE 14 JULY 

MARIE VAN DER MERWE 19 JULY 

ANDREAS NDUMBA 28 JULY 

 

Sonop is excited about the butternut harvesting that is fully underway.  
The sorting machine is in full operation. Yields are looking promising and the prospects is to    
harvest until the end of October. 

The Makalane team will start with training on the 29th of 
June 2020 and then start pruning on the 6th of July 2020.  
The Sonop 3 team will start training on 
the 15th of July and start pruning on the 
20th of July 2020. Pruning is a very     
critical and accurate action and the 
foundation of our season.   
 

 

PROSPECTS FOR THE MONTH OF JULY 

Good luck to the grape team, we are looking 
forward to enjoying the fruit of your focused 
efforts.  
 
Tomato production is a continuous operation 
for the month of July and the volumes are still 
increasing.  
The outstanding quality is a result of all the 
effort of every individual.  

May everyone’s hard work and  

preparation be met with a successful 2020 

season. 


